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Dear Glenvale Community, 

 

Welcome back to the 2020 school year. I am excited 

to be starting my fourth year at Glenvale (where did 

that time go?) and proud that our school is going from 

strength to strength in our provision of quality 

education, social programs and also the progress on 

long overdue refurbishment and improvement of 

facilities across the campuses.   

Apologies for the late start to the newsletter for the 

year but I am pleased that I can now provide some of 

the more recent updates of works and happenings. 

Regarding staffing across the school, Kevin is Deputy 

at Narara Campus, Brieahn is relieving Deputy 

Principal at our Entrance North campus for the next 

period after Karen relieved for 2 terms last year. This 

gives opportunities for both Karen and Brieahn to act 

in a higher role as our substantive Assistant Principals 

and provides distribution of leadership development 

across the school. 

Most of the classes are settling in really well across 

the campuses and we have some new faces across 

the school in temporary roles until I can finalise 

permanent staffing positions through interview during 

the term. 

Extensive works are continuing across the school as 

well. The Narara Campus has had the entire roof 

replaced, which was a huge job and this has been a 

very welcome and necessary piece of work. The 

Entrance North Campus has had the old Library 

building completely renovated, with new roof,          

air-conditioning, carpet, bathroom, painting and 

tiling. The main building at the Entrance North has 

also had all class toilets and bathrooms completely 

renovated and built as new, with new toilets, 

showers, tiling, painting, ceilings etc.  

The new large building on our North site will be 

completely fitted out as new, inside and out, during 

this term. The building will house our new 

administration area, meeting rooms, staffroom and 

two brand new class spaces. Once this is open for the 

start of Term 2, our existing old administration 

portable building will be removed to create space for 

new playground areas and shade areas. A new shade 

structure is being installed soon in our existing grass 

playground and this will be 14 metres by 12 metres 

which will provide ample shade until the new play 

areas are ready. 

As Glenvale continues to grow a new class has been 

established at the North Campus. This eighth class is 

using the new Library until our new classrooms are 

ready.  

The NSW Government is currently investing $1.7 

million towards these significant upgrades to Glenvale 

School which will be completed by the end of this 

year. I wish to thank the community, staff and our 

students for their patience during all of these works. 

Any disruption to routine is always unsettling for our 

students and staff are attempting to provide as much 

stability as we can during these processes.  As you 

would understand and appreciate, the majority of 

work cannot happen when students are on site and 

this extends the timeframes associated.  

Finally, there will be a significant evaluation of the 

school leadership, programs and teaching during 2020 

as the school will undergo an External Validation 

process by the Department of Education in Term 4. 

This will be an opportunity for us to see how far 

we have come and to get valuable feedback on 

where we may need to improve. The community 

will have opportunity for input during this 

process and I look forward to feedback. 

Until next time, regards as always. 

Matt  

 



Voluntary School Contributions 
Voluntary Contribution 

Every public school asks for a small contribution towards the many costs 

associated with education programs.  

At Glenvale, we ask that parents contribute $35 per child each year. This 

has not changed for many years and is very small in comparison to other 

schools, even though our costs can be much higher. 

Please consider sending in the $35 as soon as you are able to do so; a  

payment can be made via our webpage www.glenvale-.schools.nsw.edu.au. 

Go to the ‘Make a Payment’ tab and follow the links. 

Many thanks to those who have already done so. 

All donations to the school over $2 are tax deductible as Glenvale is       

registered with the Australian Tax Office as a deductible gift. 

 

Please return permission notes and information regarding students 
ASAP. 

 

Year 7 vaccinations — Thursday 20th Feb. Please 

sign and return your permission slips.  

 

Important Term 1 dates 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

Parents/Carers—please give messages directly to teachers via 

the communication book, phone call or email. Messages can be 

misinterpreted or given incorrectly when given verbally via a third 

person such as transport staff. Thank you. 



 



 



 

 

 


